RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

BOWLING GREEN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEE

March 28, 2017

Bowling Green Township Board of trustees opened this regular meeting at 7:00pm with roll call. All trustees and Fiscal Officer were present.

<u>VISITORS:</u> Ed Monroe, Iris Hedges, Barb Selegue, Cindy Barnes, Tim May, Dennis Allison, Jack Hedges, Patricia and Bob Wess

Trustee Glaub made a motion to pay the bills; sign purchase orders and blanket certificates, and the bank statement. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. Motion Carried. It is lawfully certified that the amount \$8,971.31 is lawfully appropriated to pay the bills by the fiscal officer.

5001 03/27/2017 Pleasant Valley Limestone \$1,117.35

5002 03/27/2017 COMPMANAGEMENT \$140.00

5003 03/27/2017 MNCO \$244.35

5004 03/27/2017 Lowes Companies, Inc. \$59.15

5005 03/27/2017 OHIO PUBLIC ENTITY CONSORTIUM \$3,787.93

5006 03/27/2017 Barb Selegue \$52.82

5007 03/27/2017 Jennie Duval \$915.82

5008 03/27/2017 STEPHEN GLAUB \$652.44

5009 03/27/2017 Jack Richard Hedges \$197.74

5010 03/27/2017 BENJAMIN C HUPP \$622.75

5011 03/27/2017 BARBARA L SELEGUE \$250.79

5012 03/27/2017 DANIEL NELSON VANBUREN \$621.54

5013 03/27/2017 Donald W Watkins \$308.63

Total \$8,971.31

CORRESPONDANCE National Trails Fire Department has been awarded the grant for new radios.

Also, the Licking Township Fire Department received a grant to purchase am ATV.

REPORTS

ZONING INSPECTOR Zoning inspector, Barb Selegue, reported she issued on permit at 1181 Midland oil Road. Also the 2 lots split were approved. She has 2 permits in process, 11354 Laurel Hill Rd and 9190 Somerset RD

<u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u> The board will hold a public hearing on the single trash hauler contract on April 11 at 7pm. Trustee Hupp made a motion to hold the public hearing. Trustee VanBuren seconded the motion. All in favor.

<u>NEW BUSINESS</u> The Easter Egg Hunt will be held on April 15th and the community board would like the trustees to donate \$150.00 to purchase candy and prizes. Trustee Hupp made a motion to donate \$150 for the Easter egg hunt. Trustee Glaub seconded the motion. All in favor.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Ed Monroe said the website is still down. FO said she has been trying to coordinate with someone to help her with the website.

Trustee VanBuren made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Motion seconded by Trustee Glaub. With business complete the board adjourned at 7:43pm.

Steve Glaub- President

sen rupp-vice riesiden

Daniel VanBuren- Trustee

Jennie Duval-Fiscal Officer